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HUNKER BOROUGH CIVIC ASSOCIATION QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER
JULY - SEPTEMBER 2024

UPCOMING EVENTS

Be sure to look for our future events on the community boards at each end of Bridge Street and by the post
office. Also check our webpage HUNKER BOROUGH and our facebook pages HUNKER BORO and THE
HUNKER CIVIC ASSOCIATION.

KIDS SUMMER ACTIVITIES — An ICE CREAM SOCIAL will be held August 13*" from 1:00 to 3:00 at the Hunker
Community Building. Come on out and have some fun!

HVFD ANNUAL CAR SHOW — don’t miss the car show at the Hunker Fire Department scheduled for August
4th.

HVFD ANNUAL GUN BASH — will be held September 7",

HALLOWEEN — Parade and trick or treating will be October 25,

TOYS FOR TOTS — this annual event will be November 16%. More information to follow.

FALL FOOD DRIVE — will be November 21st.

BINGO NIGHT — mark your calendars for a night of bingo at Bella Terra Winery to be held on Feiaruary 5th,

FUNDRAISERS

HUNKER MEMORIAL PARK — A brick pathway has been installed in the Hunker memorial park. That’s My
Brick order forms can be found on the community bulletin board by the post office and can be dropped off
at the borough office. Bricks are $50 and can be personalized. What a great way to memorialize or honor a
loved one.

HEMPFIELD MARCHING BAND SUB SALES — Hunker resident Shelby McMillen will be selling Hempfield Band
subs monthly starting September 7th. Please leave a message at 724-635-3260 with your name and phone
number and Shelby will call you back to take your order.

HVFD SUB SALES — The fire department sub sales will start again on October 16th. To order subs, please
contact Annette Poole at 724-925-9988.
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NEWS AROUND TOWN
TAKE A BOOK & LEAVE A BOOK - Don’t forget about the free library located in the memorial park near the
Post Office. Enjoy one of the many books that can be found there both for children and adults.

LIONS CLUB - if you have any old eyeglasses you would like to donate to the Lions Club, please drop them
off at the home of Doris Slater or contact her at 724-925-6167.

NEW MEMBERS NEEDED - The Hunker Borough Civic Association is looking for new members. You can
volunteer as much or as little time as you have available. The Hunker Borough Civic Association meets the
3rd Monday of each month. We meet at the Community Building at 1:00 pm. Feel free to join us. You can
also volunteer any amount of time as an auxiliary member.

FROM THE MAYOR’S DESK - My name is Mary Ramsay, and | am the Mayor of Hunker Borough. | want to
take this opportunity to inform you of the projects that your elected officials and secretary have been
working on with funds obtained through grant programs. Last year we had air conditioning installed in the
community building, to make gatherings comfortable. We had a steel roof put on the community center
building, fencing installed around the outside air units, new remodeled handicap accessible bathrooms, and
we will begin work to improve the storm drainage system, along with much needed repairs to our roads.

The one project that is closest to my heart is the funds we applied for and have been granted to use to
renew our playground and play equipment! We received $120,000.00 to move forward on this much
needed venture. The project will include relandscaping the play area grounds by removing the current top
ground and replacing it with new geo tech ground coverage and CY engineered wood fiber. The equipment,
old footers, and borders will be removed, and the following ADA new equipment will be installed. A new
play structure called the Challenger, Freddie the Firetruck, Chipmunk, Duck and Turtle Coil Spring rides, Cozy
Cocoon, duo see-saw with backrest, and a wave rider. New belt seat swing sets and toddler seats will be
erected. You can visit our website/facebook page to view example photos of the equipment. The latest
update on the estimated time the equipment is to be delivered is set for mid-August.

There are other projects being discussed and | will keep you apprised. As you can see
your elected officials have been hard at work with your best interest in mind.

If you have any information you would like to have included in our Newsletter, please contact Joetta Lape at
724-925-2650.




